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Minutes of the General Meeting held at Bethlehem Vestry, Talybont 
On Thursday 9 May, 2019 at 19.00 

 
1. PRESENT: 
Llanllechid Isaf Ward    Llanllechid Uchaf Ward  
Councillor Evan Jones    Councillor Jên Morris  
Councillor Margaret Fernley                                         Councillor Dafydd Jones  
Councillor Geraint Hughes                                             Councillor Kevin Williams 
Councillor Megan Tomos 
Councillor Alun Thomas 
  
All present were welcomed to the meeting by Cllr. Geraint Hughes. 
2. Apologies from Cllr. Myfanwy Jones. 
 
3. Minutes 
The minutes from the last meeting held on the 14 March 2019 were deemed and agreed 
correct, subject to Cllr. Dafydd Meurig in attendance. 
 
4. Matters arising from the minutes  
The Old A5 – problems with speeding along this 30mph area. A PCSO from the Bangor 
Police station has been dealing with the matter will be leaving her role, therefore her 
colleague will be monitoring the location in the future,if resources are available. Any 
further complaints should be reported through calling 101. It was agreed that the 
Council would make further enquiries to see whether it would be possible for the 
Council to monitor the site ourselves with monitoring boxes or using a fake policeman. 
Crymlyn, Aber – large lorry travelling along the road has damaged the cottage and was 
stuck there overnight. The Clerk to make further enquiries regarding the ‘sat nav’ signs. 
A response was received stating that signs will be installed within the next 2 – 3 weeks. 
Lôn Goed – the ditch along the road needs clearing. It was reported that the ditch from 
the cemetary down has been opened.  
Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust–the rememberance plaque has been 
installed. Cllr. Megan Tomos has contacted Ysgol Llanllechid to give the pupils some 
time to do some research before arranging a site visit, however no response received 
yet. 
Allt Ty’n Hendre – hole in the wall, on the right hand side as you go down the hill. The 
Clerk to notify Penrhyn Estate. No response received yet. 



Arwyddwyd gan y Cadeirydd 13/06/19 ________________________________ 

The road near Wern Bach – a hole on the road once again. The Clerk to notify 
Gwynedd Council. Cllr. Dafydd Meurig to make enquiries too. 
Defibrillator – consult with the community to see if they have any suggestions of a 
suitable location. Tomos Hughes from Achub Calon y Dyffryn to be invited to our next 
meeting to discuss further.  
Kissing Gate – was reported that two new gates are required on footpaths in Llan. The 
Clerk to ask Gwynedd Council for new ones. A response received that there is no 
intention to renew the gates. Cllr. Dafydd Jones will contact the officer. 
Parc Main – footpath from Llwyn Penddu to Bryn Eithin – the wooden bridge has 
collapsed, therefore the footpath can’t be used. An inspection of the location has been 
completed. An application has been submitted to receive permission to renew the 
bridge and to work within the watercourse. It is hoped that the works will be placed on 
the Council's maintenance schedule for this year in the hope that it will be implemented 
before the Autumn when exclusions come into force. 
Public Footpath at Tan y Garth – underground drain has collapsed in one of the fields, 
which obstructs the public footpath. Gwynedd Council has been out to inspect, however 
no obvious defects have been encountered. This drain will require further investigation 
in order to find the correct line. 
Lon Ddŵr – the large potholes along the road towards the Slate have been completed 
by Gwynedd Council. 
Tan Lôn Flooding – residents are extremely disappointed in the lack of communication 
by Gwynedd Council. Flooding due to trenches in the surrounding fields not deep 
enough, there are also large stones in them. It was reported that stones and mud were 
still cover the drains and at the junction. Cllr. Geraint Hughes agreed to send photos to 
the Clerk, and to forward to Gwynedd Council. 
Tal y bont Playing Field, Simon Roberts, Assistant Engineer, Gwynedd Council –
works completed on site, however the Council are concerned regarding the depth of the 
ditch not been deep enough and that another ditch to the well in the field had not been 
opened at all. 
 
5. Appointment of an Internal Auditor 
It was agreed that the Council are happy to appoint Gwynedd Council for the internal 
audit work. Clerk to make arrangements. 
 
6. Payments 
The following payments were authorised: 
Neuadd Talgai             £25.00 
J Johnson-grass cutting        £100.00 
 
7.Correspondence 
Submitted - e-mail from Jones Bros - update on Enabling Works - A55 Abergwyngregyn 
to Tai'r Meibion. Correspondence noted. 
Submitted – e-mail from Welsh Government / Traffic Wales - notice of works on the 
A55 Q12 Tal y bont to C11 Llys y Gwynt, Friday 10 May 2019 - Saturday 11 May 2019. 
Correspondence noted. 
Submitted – e-mail from Gwynedd Council's Education Department - nominations 
required for Admission Appeal Panel and Pupil Exclusion Appeal Panel. Members to 
respond individually if interested. 
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8. Reports from representatives 
Partneriaeth Ogwen – All received a written report with an update on all the projects.  
 
9. Planning Decisions 
 
NP3/21/LB61D(Cllr. Jen Morris declared an interest) 
Tan y Garth Bach, Gerlan 
Listed Building Consent to replace roof lights with conservation type roof lights. 
Decision: Application registered.  
 
C19/0329/21/LL 
Bwthyn Carreg, 5 Tan y Lon, Talybont, Bangor 
Rear extension and alterations 
Decision: Application registered 
 
Planning Applications: 
None 
 
10. Urgent Matters 
Parking - Llyn Ogwen – cars parking everywhere and creating difficulties for passing 
vehicles and pedestrians.  The Clerk to discuss with the Police and the National Trust. 
Bangor to Llandudno Timetable  – has been vandalised. The Clerk to notify Gwynedd 
Council. 
 


